
Knocknacarra Educate Together NS 
Board of Management Meeting 
15th September 2021, 19.00 (Google Meet) 
 
Present: Paul Adams (chairperson and patron nominee), Maggie Hall (patron nominee), Liz Daly (female parent 
nominee), Aneil Rawat (male parent nominee), Louise Shields (community nominee), Elaine Keane (community 
nominee, Vivienne Kelly (teacher nominee) and Matt Wallen (principal and secretary)  
Paul chaired the meeting. 
 
June Minutes 
The minutes from the June meeting were approved. 
 
Principal’s Report  
Enrolment 

o There are currently 219 pupils enrolled in eight classes.  Four children who have attended the school but are 
abroad or at home after returning to Ireland have not attended school yet.  A further 3 children have formally 
enrolled but have not yet attended a day of school this year as they have yet to arrive from abroad.  In any 
case, our enrolment is sufficient for the new developing post.  

Staffing 
o The SENO (Special Education Needs Organiser) visited the school to complete an exceptional review of our 

SNA allocation last week.  We await a reply regarding any change to our allocation. 
o An exceptional review of our support teaching allocation has also been submitted. 

Attendance 
o Attendance has been unpredictable this year.  With the change in list of symptoms related to COVID-19, more 

children are remaining at home.  There have been a number of children returning from abroad that has 
delayed their return to school.  In addition, a positive case linked to the school has necessitated a small number 
of children deemed to be close contacts to remain at home until testing can be completed.  The attendance 
percentage for the first two weeks was 87.9%.    

Curriculum Development 
o The revised Plean Curaclaim na Gaeilge is ready for consideration by the Board. 
o As stated previously, the focus of our School Self-Evaluation for the coming year will be to continue the plan 

related to maths teaching, and we will review that curriculum plan in the autumn as part of that process.    
Policies 

 A revised COVID-19 Response Plan (version 4) has been in place since the return to school at the end of August.  
It requires formal approval by the Board of Management. 

 The Additional Education Needs Policy will be ready for review at the next Board meeting.  A particular focus 
this year is to embed further the use of Support Plans for children with additional learning needs. 

 A number of policies will be reviewed over the course of the school year. 
Building 

o Following a tendering process, Michael Walshe has been appointed consultant for the management of the 
Emergency Works project related to the roof.  After gather some documents, the process for tendering for a 
contractor will commence. 

o It would be worth discussing at Board level ideas proposed by a group of parents to address the traffic 
management at drop-off and collection times. 

Misc. Events/Information 
o We have begun our first year working on the Gaelbhratach campaign to promote the use of Irish in the school. 
o A “coffee morning” fundraiser, similar to last year, will be held in aid of Galway Hospice. 
o A new set of laptops have arrived and will be configured for use once the second laptop trolley arrives. 
o A virtual staff meeting was held the day before the school opened.  A plan similar to last year’s for Croke Park 

Hours was discussed.  Also, the staff reviewed the COVID-19 Response Plan and discussed different roles and 
responsibilities they can take to support different projects and initiatives in the school. 

o The school hosted a summer programme this year for a number of children.  Sincere thanks to Padraic for 
coordinating this. 

 
COVID-19 Response Plan 
The revised COVID-19 Response Plan that is currently in operation was formally ratified by the Board. 
 



Plean Curaclaim na Gaeilge 
The Board discussed and ratified the revised curriculum plan for the teaching of Irish. 
 
Traffic Management Plan 
Suggestions for traffic management were discussed.  This ranged from short-term to long-term plans.  It was agreed 
that we would look at the potential of liaising with the Council to address the quality of the path and also enquire 
about the possibility of a gate into the school at the back of the site to support pedestrians and cyclists.  The parking 
at the front of the school will continue to be monitored. 


